
FY2024-25 BUDGET SUMMARY 

At this time, I am presenting my proposed Fiscal Year 2024-25 Budget and 

Capital Plan to the Town Council for your consideration. 

As each year presents its own unique challenges when developing a 

reasonable budget, this year is no different. Every department request was 

reduced to some degree; some more than others. With that being said, my 

report reflects a 2.24% increase to the overall budget bringing it to 

$70,718,345.  

While we were fortunate to have ARPA funding to offset some previous 

year’s budget expenses, unfortunately, some of those expenses have to be 

funded outright this year. For example, Tipping Fees are at $250,000 and 

Workers Comp Insurance adds another $250,000. There are other hurdles 

such as the police accountability bill which presented more unfunded state 

mandates in regard to certifications and training. Another new unfunded 

state mandate added to this year’s budget is the early voting requirement, 

which is up 33%.  

In my efforts to meet the demands of our town’s needs, I have made the 

following additions: 

• one firefighter when the request was for three,  

• another police officer which will offset the cost due to the PD taking 

on the role of Animal Control Officer,  

• a Public Works Road Foreman in order to meet the increased work 

load and new town projects, 

• a part time Program Developer to better assist our senior citizens with 

ever-expanding programs, and 

• the return of a part time floater clerk at the town hall which allows 

offices to remain open during time off by full time staff  

 

Please keep in mind that there are also five Union CBA’s in negotiation 

during this year’s budget. 

To help off-set this year’s increases, I am proposing the use of $500,000 in 

unallocated funds.   



In regard to Capital Improvements for this year, I am proposing a total of 

$1,771,601: 

• $797,075 for the Board of Ed which in part includes MHS Track 

Resurfacing and School bus replacement and   

• $974,526 for General Government which in part includes a security 

camera system at the Parks and Rec location as well as renovations 

to the Community Center restrooms  

While this represents an increase of 183% in comparison to last year’s 

budget cuts, we need to do what’s necessary to meet the needs of our 

growing community and its population. 

I truly appreciate all of the hard work that our staff members perform on a 
daily basis, while working to the best of their ability as they address realistic 
concerns.  

I am open to working with the Town Council in order to move forward for 
whatever is best and upbuilding for our town. 
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